
           Hyrum City 
                             M a r c h   2 0 1 7 - N e w s l e t t e r 

Mayors Message – I am pleased to 

announce that we have paid the library bond off 

nine years early.  We are fortunate to have this 

wonderful facility in our city for our citizens to use.  

I give sincere thanks to all who have contributed in 

any way. 

Earlier during this budget year we were able to also 

pay off the water recycling bond five years early.  

Because of this process there are one million 

gallons a day put into our pressurized irrigation 

system, saving our culinary water for other uses. 

I appreciate the support of our city administrator, 

city treasurer, and all city departments in accomplishing these goals.  It’s 

important to me to keep the city in good financial condition.  

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

 

City Council Meeting Summary – *Resolution 17-01 was passed 

authorizing Councilmember Jared Clawson to automatically succeed to 

the position of Mayor Pro Tempore. 

*Resolution 17-02 was passed approving the application for Transportation 

and Utility Systems and Facilities on federal lands (Hyrum Feeder Canal 

Pumping Project). 

*Resolution 17-03 was passed accepting a petition for annexation of 182.39 

acres on the north side of Hwy. 101, behind Phillips 66 extending north to 

Johnson’s Construction property. 

*Ordinance 17-01 was passed amending the Hyrum City Municipal Code, 

to allow the Mayor and City Administrator ability to approve short term 

payment arrangements. 

*Final plat approval was given for: Auburn Hills Subdivision located at 

approximately 600 South 800 East, Phase 1 consisting of 16 single family 

building lots; Elk Mountain Planned Unit Development located at 

approximately 1170 East 330 South, Phase 3 consisting of five single family 

building lots; Elk Mountain PUD located at approximately 1440 East 345 

South, Phase 4 consisting of 16 single family building lots and 15 townhouses; 

Elk Mountain PUD located at approximately 1520 East 300 South, Phase 6 

consisting of 12 single family building lots. 

*Approval of appointments to the Museum Board were given for Chelsea 

Moultrie and Kathy Kingsbury. 

*The 2017 Hyrum Youth Council was reviewed and approved. 

 

**The information for this city newsletter is required a month before it is 

printed.  Therefore the March City Council Meeting hasn’t taken place at 

the time this summary is composed.** 

March 

2017 
Upcoming Events: 

 

March 1-April 10 

Youth Baseball & Softball 

Registration Open On-line 

www.hyrumcity.com 

 

March 2 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

March 9 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

March 16 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

March 25 

Smithsonian Exhibit  

Grand Opening 

Hyrum Museum 

10:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayor & City Council 

Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

Councilmembers 

Kathy Bingham             245-4679 

kbingham@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695 

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Craig Rasmussen             245-7772 

crasmussen@hyrumcity.com 

Aaron Woolstenhulme    245-3651 

awoolstenhulme@hyrumcity.com 
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Sump Pumps - During the recent flooding, it has come to our attention that many sump pumps are 

being discharged into the sewer system. This is not a legal discharge. This has pushed the sewer system 

beyond its designed capacity. By putting the discharge into the sewer system, it greatly increases the 

possibility for sewage to backup into your home or others around you. This also is resulting in major 

increases in costs to attempt to treat this water. The law requires that storm water be discharged onto 

the lawn area or onto the edge of the street. Because of the serious adverse impact this is having on 

the city sewer system this requirement is going to be strictly enforced. If you have any questions about 

what is required or allowed, please call the city office. 

 

Sample numbers 

Small 1/3 HP sump pump- pumps 2000 GPH  
 

What if: 

10 homes were pumping this amount= 20,000 GPH 

20 homes were pumping this amount= 40,000 GPH 

40 homes were pumping this amount= 80,000 GPH 

 

The Hyrum Sewer Plant normally processes 40,000 GPH on an average day during the year. 

 

Many sump pumps can move much more water than this example. Some homes have more than one 

pump running. You can see by these examples how discharging sumps into the sewer can overwhelm 

the ability of the plant to treat and manage the incoming flows. 

Hyrum March Photo Contest – March is a great month to get out and take photos of trees and 

flowers beginning to bloom. We are looking for photos of events, activities, and scenic views that 

represent Hyrum City for example this month’s photo could be of children playing with kites, toes/boots 

in a puddle, spring cleaning, rain or rainbows, playing with chalk, a sunny sky, etc. Please enter your 

photo in Hyrum City’s Photo Contest by April 2.  

A winner will be selected monthly and his/her photo will be displayed on the City’s wall. The winner will 

receive a $25.00 credit towards his/her utility bill or a $25 gift card. We are excited to see your photos 

you can submit them to Hyrum City sfricke@hyrumcity.com Original photo resolution should be a 

minimum of 16 megapixel, but you can submit in a smaller resolution if necessary. 

By submitting a photo you are authorizing Hyrum City to use and publish the submitted photographs in 

print and/or electronically. You agree that Hyrum City may use the photographs with or without your 

name and for any lawful purpose including publicity, illustrations, and web content. You understand 

the winners will be selected by Hyrum City and notified by email and announced on facebook. 

Youth Baseball & Softball Registration – Registration for youth baseball and softball opens 

March 1st.  Registration is open to all boys and girls ages 5-14.  Sign up now if you are interested in 

learning more about the game, improving your skills and learning life-long values of teamwork and fun.  

Registration will be open until April 10th, a late fee and delayed uniform will be subject after April 10th. 

You can sign up by visiting www.hyrumcity.com. If you have any questions, please call Steve Webb at 

435-245-4193, or email steve.kay.webb@gmail.com. Coaches and umpires are always welcome to join 

our ranks.  The number one objective is to enjoy the game. 

 

Winter Parking Restrictions – Parking is not allowed on city streets or within ten feet of roadway 

pavement in any municipal right-of-way between the hours of 12:00 midnight and 8:00 a.m. unless such 

vehicle is in a driveway approach or otherwise parked behind the curb where curb exists.  This law 

allows for snow removal and is in effect between November 1st and April 1st, even when there is no 

snow. 
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Election Notice – Notice is hereby given that Hyrum City will hold a Municipal Election this fall to 

elect one candidate to serve a four year term as Mayor of Hyrum City, and two candidates to serve 

four year terms on the Hyrum City Council.  Persons desiring to be candidates for the 2017 Hyrum City 

Municipal Election must file a declaration of candidacy form or nomination petition between June 1, 

2017 and June 7, 2017 at the City Recorder’s Office, 60 West Main, Hyrum, Utah weekdays between 

the hours of 8:00 a.m. and  5:00 p.m. 

 

Candidates must meet the following qualifications: 1. Be a United States citizen; 2. Be a registered voter 

of the City; 3. Be a resident of Hyrum City for at least 365 consecutive days immediately preceding the 

date of the election; and 4. Not be a convicted felon, unless their right to hold elective office has been 

restored. 

 

The primary election, if necessary, will be held Tuesday, August 15, 2017 and the municipal election will 

be held Tuesday, November 7, 2017. 

 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon excluding 

Thursdays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. The cost is $3. ALL seniors are 

welcome.   

Mondays –  6 Breakfast & Bingo for a BUCK, 10:30 a.m.  

   Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m. 

  13 Lunch & Road Trip to Malad, 10:30 a.m. 

  20 Breakfast & Bingo for a BUCK, 10:30 a.m. 

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m. & Games, 12:30 p.m.  

  14 Tip Class. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

 1 Pianist Diane Hardy. 

 8 Health presentation & Family Fued. 

 15 Leprechaun Party, 12:00 p.m. Fun meal, Irish music by Collective Strings.               

  Prizes for wearing green. RSVP early. 

 22 Presentation by Dr. Firth. 

 29 Presentation by Dean Cox.  Program by Benson Family. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

  2 Tie Quilts. 

 9 Sweet Peas, 10:30 a.m.  
 16 Road Trip to Preston & Lunch @ Tattles. 

 23 Tie Quilts. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. 

                       3        Dr. Suess Bingo. 

Saturdays -   11       Mary Poppins @ The Old Barn, 11:30 a.m. 

Reserve your seat now for upcoming musicals:  

              April 22nd Sister Act @ Terrace Plaza, Ogden. 

              May 12th Oklahoma @ The Heritage Theater, Perry. 

              June 17th Tarzan, Logan. 

              June 20th Roger’s & Hammerstein’s Concert, Logan. 

Museum News – The museum is pleased to announce the grand opening of the Smithsonian 

Exhibition “The Way We Worked” on Saturday, March 25 at 10:00 a.m. Additionally, the museum has 

curated a companion exhibit “Tradition and Innovation: Working Together in Hyrum” and will host 

several special activities and programs during the exhibition through May 13th.  Visit our website for a 

complete programming list. 

The Friday Family Movie Night at the Elite Hall will be Friday, March 31st at 7:00 p.m. We will be showing 

“Pete’s Dragon” so bring everything you need to be comfy and enjoy the free family night out. 
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Children will learn all about why “Cache Valley is Cool” at this month’s Back in Time children’s activity 

on March 28th, 29th, and 30th from 1:00-1:30 p.m. each day. 

Library News – We are open Monday – Friday from 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. and Saturday from 10:00 

a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Don’t forget to order your brick before it’s too late.  Our second brick wall is almost 

finished.  Order your brick today and be a part of the library forever. Bricks sell for $100 and you can 

add the inscription of your choice. 

 

Book Sale!! The library’s annual book sale is Thursday, March 16th – Saturday, March 18th. As always we 

will have a quilt to raffle off – you can purchase your tickets at the book sale as well as at the library 

prior to the book sale.  The winner will be picked on Saturday, March 18th @ 3:00 p.m. Winner does not 

have to be present to win. 

 

Teen Friday – Fridays, 3:00 p.m. 

Movie Monday – March 6th, 4:00 p.m. Free popcorn. 

Teen Movie Friday – March 17th, 3:00 p.m. Free popcorn. 

 

Visit www.hyrumlibrary.com and sign up for your online library account today.  Also, be sure to like us 

on Facebook (hyrumlibrary) to get up to date information. 

The Family Place – Norma Miller The Family Place is located at 10 North 600 East and is officially 

open Monday-Friday 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.  Our Kid’s Place offers two great options for childcare for 

ages 0-11 in Hyrum.  First, is our Scheduled Weekly Break; Second, is an Emergency Care for those 

emergencies that you just need help with your children and have nowhere else to turn.  We are excited 

to announce that we are also offering counseling services in Hyrum.  Every Wednesday our amazing 

therapeutic staff is available to set up an appointment.  Please call with any questions, 435-752-8880.

 

January Photo Contest Winner - 
Congratulations to Tom Bunn for his incredible 

photo taken in Blacksmith Fork Canyon. 

 

Thank you to all others who submitted photos for 

the photo of the month. All photos submitted 

will be displayed through a continuous 

slideshow on a screen at the City Office 

Building. 

 

 

January Mayor’s Choice Photo 

Contest Winner - Congratulations to Shelbi 

Guillot - this picture was simply adorable. 
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